
Chairpersons report of meeting of Strategic Policy Committee 2- 

Transportation Policy/Mobility Management and Water Services held 

on Thursday 12th October, 2023. 

 

• Seamus Kavanagh presented in relation to the Winter Maintenance Plan 

2023/24, giving an overview of the plan. 

 

• Kieran Kelly presented to the meeting with regard to the decarbonisation of 

Kilkenny County Council’s vehicle fleet. 

 

• Tim Butler gave an update in relation to the Speed Limit Review carried out 

under Action 6 of the Government’s Road Safety Strategy 2021 -2030. 

 

• Ken Boland presented to the meeting on the PLEEP programme for Kilkenny 

and the progress to date. 

 

 

 

 


